
CITY COUNCIL MEETING  TC \l1 "
July 6, 2017
The Faulkton City Council met in regular session on July 6, 2017 in the City Hall meeting room with Finance Officer Emily Bauer and the following council members present: Linda Bartholomew, Sheilah Fischer, Danny Ramsdell, Mark Toennies, Steve Wanner and Doug Wittmeier. Others present: Craig Cassens, Roger Deiter, Brooke Edgar, Pat Holdren and Jerod Raethz. Mayor Slade Roseland called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m. with all those present reciting the “Pledge of Allegiance”.
2017.7.90 Minutes: Councilwoman Bartholomew made the motion, seconded by Fischer to approve the minutes of the June 5, 2017 council meeting and the June 26, 2017 special meeting.  Unanimous. 
2017.7.91 Financial Report: Motion by Councilman Wanner, seconded by Ramsdell to approve the finance report.  Unanimous. 

2017.7.92 Claims: The following bills were approved for payment on a motion by Councilwoman Bartholomew, seconded by Wanner. Unanimous. Payroll Total: $24,577.19 Mayor: $300.00, Finance Officer: $3090.00, Street Department: $4,529.03, Water & Sewer Department: $4,976.97, Rubble Site: $905.00, Pool: $4,626.35, Summer Help: $3,199.84, Council: $2,950.00.
	ARTZ EQUIPMENT, INC
	$47.97
	MOWER BLADES

	ASSOCIATED SUPPLY COMPANY, INC
	$15.25
	FLOW SWITCH

	BERMAC 2
	$33.26
	GAS

	BERMAC INC.
	$478.62
	GAS

	BRAD MANNING DIGGING
	$800.00
	JET SEWER LINE BEHIND LEGION

	CONSOLIDATED READY MIX, INC
	$939.50
	DUGOUT CONCRETE

	DAN RAMSDELL
	$3,000.00
	FIREWORKS DONATION 2017

	DAVID HADRICK
	$64.00
	METER REFUND

	FAULK COUNTY
	$18,537.50
	2ND HALF POLICE PROTECTION

	FAULK COUNTY RECORD
	$262.26
	MINUTES

	FAULKTON HRC
	$2,447.64
	HRC BOND

	HANSONS INC.
	$5,247.10
	GRAVEL/SEWER LINE BEHIND LEGION

	HEALTH POOL OF SD
	$4,226.96
	GROUP HEALTH INS. PREMIUM

	HOMAN ACE HARDWARE
	$1,832.12
	SUPPLIES

	INTERNAL REVENUE SERVICE
	$4,937.73
	941 Taxes

	KC LUMBER
	$483.91
	SUPPLIES

	NORTH WESTERN ENERGY
	$3,772.63
	ELECTRIC

	POSTMASTER
	$136.00
	postage

	QUILL CORP
	$485.95
	TONER & INK

	RURAL DEVELOPMENT
	$4,256.00
	water prj debt pAymEnt

	RURAL DEVELOPMENT - SEWER
	$8,944.00
	SEWER PROJECT DEBT PAYMENT

	SCHATZ ELECTRIC, INC
	$937.72
	BALLPARK ELECTRIC

	SD Dept of Envir. & Nat. Res.
	$390.00
	DRINKING WATER FEE

	SD DEPT. OF HEALTH (LAB)
	$469.00
	LAB FEES

	SD RETIREMENT
	$1,565.92
	SD Retirement

	SD SUPPLEMENTAL RETIREMENT PLA
	$100.00
	SUPPLEMENTAL RET. PLAN

	SD Unemployment Ins. Division
	$101.28
	UNEMPLOYMENT TAX

	THE POTTING SHED
	$322.81
	PLANTS & FLOWERS

	US BANK
	$11,771.46
	CLEAN WATER PRJ DEBT PAYMENT

	USA BLUE BOOK
	$680.12
	SUPPLIES

	WEB WATER
	$8,300.14
	WEB WATER





City Maintenance Report: Raethz updated the council that they are currently cleaning up after the 4th of July festivities and spraying for mosquitos.  Dahme Construction will be milling and reshaping 14th Avenue before the hot mix is poured.  Raethz estimates this will be done around mid to late July.
Mayor Report:  Mayor Roseland spoke with Ken at Northwestern Energy about the light poles in the Westside Addition.  Northwestern Energy can’t put all the poles and leave off the ones not being used.  Ken suggested we put three poles in now and that should be enough for a while, the council agreed.     
Police Report:  Deputy Sherriff Brent Koens was not present, but informed Mayor Roseland they had a quiet 4th of July and presented the council with the June ticket report.   
Economic Development Board Report:   Roger Deiter with FAEDC was present to answer any questions from the council.  The Faulkton Westside Addition should be completed next week after a little more dirt work.  Deiter said the FAEDC appreciates the City’s support.          
Old Business
2017.7.93 Sewer Project Pay Request:  Mayor Roseland presented pay requests for the sewer project from 
Dahme Construction in the amount of $479,687.43 for construction costs.  Motion was made by Councilwoman Bartholomew, seconded by Toennies to pay the request.  Unanimous.  2017.7.94 Roseland presented another request from Helms & Associates in the amount of $21,454.52 for administrative, surveying and observation costs.  Motion was made by Councilman Wanner, seconded Fischer to approve the pay request.  Unanimous.   
10th Avenue from VFW Road to Pine Street:  Pat Holdren was in attendance to speak with the council in regards to finishing 10th Avenue from VFW Road to Pine Street.  Last month Pat had wrote a letter to all the council members expressing her concern about the road being finsihed.  Holdren said she understands it’s a business that really will only use the road but has mixed feelings about it and doesn’t think taxpayer’s money should be used to finish the street.  Some discussion was had about making it a private drive.  After much discussion a council member is going to speak with the landowners about the use of the road and then will speak with Holdren.      
15th Avenue Waterline:  Raethz hadn’t received an official quote from Hanson’s in regards to finishing the water line but didn’t think it would be more than $20,000 to loop the lines.  Raethz said it will be about 450ft of line that will be installed.           

2018 Budget:  Roseland stated Bauer is still working on the 2018 budget and asked if anybody could think of other items that need to be added.  
New Business
2017.7.94 Moving Permits:  Motion was made by Councilman Toennies, seconded by Ramsdell to approve the following moving permits.  Unanimous.    
· Jack Holdren – Shed – 305 11th Avenue N

· Faulkton Area Development Corporation – House – 1506 Huron Street
Other Business
Airport Layout Plan:  Brooke Edgar with Helms & Associates was in attendance to let the council know the FAA has come back with a few small change items for the ALP and once addressed the ALP will be approved.  Edgar said the FAA has discretionary money set aside for the City’s environmental assessment.  Edgar will be at the August meeting presenting the council with an environmental assessment agreement and grant application.  

Well at the Ballfield:  Craig Cassens on behalf of Snake Creek Development addressed the council about installing a well to water the sports complex.  Cassens said Doug Deiter spoke with a well digger and was quoted $5,000 to dig the well.  Additional hardware will needed to be purchased and Cassens said that Snake Creek could help a little with that as well.  Cassens stated the well would be gifted to the city and the city would maintain the well.  Cassens had limited information on the project at this time, but wanted to let the City know what was going on.   
2017.7.95 Adjournment. There being no other business to come before the council, the meeting adjourned on a motion by Councilwoman Bartholomew, seconded by Wanner. Motion carried.  Time: 8:40 a.m. 
___________________________                                           ____________________________

Slade Roseland, Mayor                                                          Emily Bauer, Finance Officer     
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